Village of Lyons

Council Meeting

May 5, 2021

The regular meeting of the Lyons Village Council called to order on Wednesday, May 5, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. Present: Council members A.J. Call, John Good, Julie Fenicle, and Mark Bryson; Village Administrator, Tanya Lumbrezer; Clerk/Fiscal Officer, Debbie Campbell. The meeting opened by saying the Pledge of Allegiance.

Public - Jennifer Ellison, Village Report. Ben Poorman, Dottie Duke

Ben Poorman spoke to Council about Village owned property at SR 20 and CR 10-3. Council will continue the discussion at the June meeting.

Dottie Duke spoke to Counil about issues she is having. The Village will send out proper ordiances to help address some of the issues. Council advised calling the police and documenting the issues as they arise.

Employee's Report

- *water usage 1,805,000 gallons
- *it was suggested that the Village have the sludge in the lagoon tested
- *Aqualine found a few leaks that were fixed
- *stop signs and posts were ordered
- *Sunny's opened on April 24th
- *THM samples will be taken approx. 2nd week of May

Old Business

- *Transformer at the park is in. The insurance would cover the cost but the deductible would have been more than the original cost.
- *CRA got the final approval through the state. We still need to establish housing council.

New Business

*We received information on the Ohio Software Ebill/Epay for water bills. The software will cost approx. \$2,700. This would be covered with Covid relief funds *There will be no Memorial Day parade

Mayor's Report

*March police protection hours were 38.5 hours, 4 incidents.

*the next meeting is Monday June 7, 2021

Dhepheoo Debbie Campbell, Fiscal Officer/Clerk

Andrea Gleckler, Mayor, Village of Lyons